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Ins ide  Th is  Ed it ion

From the Co-Rectors

Dear Members and Friends of Holy Trinity Episcopal Church,

On Pentecost Sunday (June 5) we announced our intention to retire as Co-Rectors of Holy Trinity Episcopal Church. 
The Vestry had met in a special meeting on May 26 and approved an agreement whereby our last Sunday will be 
August 7 and our last day in the office will be August 12. The Vestry also approved that we use the remainder of our 
vacation days during the month of August and that the months of September and October be considered terminal leave. 
In addition, the Vestry approved that we be able to stay in the rectory until the end of the year, if necessary, for our 
move. We are very grateful and sincerely thank the Parish for its generosity towards us. 

Our decision to retire came after much thoughtful and prayerful discernment over several years. The actual decision 
happened when we were on retreat in North Carolina in March. Back in 2019 and 2020 we studied transition ministry 
through the Interim Ministry Network. What we learned has helped us to see that today Holy Trinity is in a good place 
to make a transition. Financially, the church is in great shape; there is no debt. The lay leadership is strong. The staff 
are knowledgeable, caring, and hard-working. Major projects have concluded. 

We have now served 16 years at Holy Trinity. We are amazed at what God has done, as together we have all worked 
to live out the mission “to know Christ and to make Him known.” Elsewhere in this newsletter is a list of metrics, but 
what matters to us more than any of the numbers, are the lives that we have seen transformed through the love of Jesus 
Christ. It has been a great privilege to share deeply in the lives of so many faithful Christian people.

(continued on page 2)
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Celebration of Ministry
Sunday, August 7

at 10:30am in the gym
Join us in celebrating Fr. Steve and Rev. Pam’s 16 
years of ministry at Holy Trinity, along with their 
retirement! There will be an extended coffee hour 
in the gym with lots of treats! There will also be a 
table set up if you’d like to bring a card. There will 

NOT be an 11:15am service on that day.
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We very much believe that God called us to serve at Holy Trinity, but now believe that God is releasing us from the 
responsibilities of serving as Co-Rectors. Quite simply, we have done what God called us to do in this Parish. We are 
very clear that our call to Christian ministry continues, but that the season of our work at Holy Trinity is concluding. 
We believe that now God is calling us to spend time with our family and to spend time together traveling and becoming 
as healthy and whole as possible. 

For the past 16 years we have carefully studied the patterns and habits of Florida retirees ☺. We are grateful for the 
example so many parishioners have provided for how to retire well. We plan to follow your example enjoying God’s 
creation and our family. After an appropriate season of rest and recreation, we expect that God might call us to another 
adventure in ministry, perhaps as interim priests somewhere, but for now we are looking forward to doing our best to 
simply enjoy life. 

On a personal note, we have arrived at two milestones in our lives, 40 years of marriage and 30 years of ordination. 
We feel incredibly blessed that the Church Pension Fund makes it possible for clergy to retire after 30 years with full 
benefits, sufficient for a modest lifestyle. We have two small houses, one in Palm Bay and one in the mountains of North 
Carolina; they both need work, some of which we can do ourselves, but both are very comfortable. We look forward to 
splitting our time between Florida and North Carolina, and doing some kayaking, walking on the beach, and hiking in 
the mountains. Pam has lots of recipes to try, and Steve plans to go fishing. And, of course, there are many books we 
have been planning to read.

We are confident that Holy Trinity is well positioned for the future. We are very pleased to announce that the Vestry has 
voted to appoint Fr. Dave Newhart as Priest in Charge during the transition and Fr. Bob Bruckart as Associate Priest in 
Charge, until the call of a new Rector(s). These appointments have been approved by the Bishop. 

Fr. Dave and Fr. Bob have already been working together on much planning for the next year. You can find information 
about that in this newsletter, but some of the activities will include a stewardship program grounded in the prayers of 
parishioners, a Wednesday morning healing prayer service, a Thursday Bible study, some creative worship changes for 
the Saturday 5 pm service, resuming “prayer teams” at the Sunday 9 am service, and Foyer Groups. Fr. Bob is also 
working on putting together an Alpha leaders training group for the Fall so that the Parish can launch Alpha in the 
Spring of 2023. (Alpha is a practical study of the Christian faith and an opportunity to explore the meaning of life).

In the next year, as the priests and deacons continue to lead the Parish in worship and teaching and pastoral care, the 
Vestry, and a yet to be formed Search Committee, will work to survey the congregation, write a parish profile, advertise 
for candidates, pray for God’s will, and interview and call the next Rector(s). Be assured that Holy Trinity Episcopal 
Church has very strong leadership in many ministries and the ability to attract wonderful new clergy. And God is faithful! 

Thank you for the opportunity to serve what we have always believed to be one of the very best Episcopal Churches in 
the whole country. Archbishop George Carey once wrote that what has the potential to unite us as Christians is: 

	 (1)	 Love of Jesus Christ, 
	 (2)	 An experience of salvation as something deeply personal and life-changing, 
	 (3)	 Love of the Scriptures as God’s Word for us,
	 (4)	 Worship in which teaching from the Bible is paramount, 
	 (5)	 And a deep desire for others to share the faith. 

This is the legacy we have worked hard to leave at Holy Trinity. We are beyond grateful for the prayers and personal 
support we have received. Thank you in advance for all you will be called upon to do in the transition to new pastoral 
leadership. May God continue to bless Holy Trinity Episcopal Church+

Faithfully, Your Retiring Co-Rectors,
Steve+ and Pam+ Easterday
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Holy Trinity Episcopal Church, Melbourne, Florida, Major Capital Projects, and Property Acquisitions 
July 2006 – July 2022, (During the 16 Years that the Easterdays have been Co-Rectors) 
 
2007 
Church Projection and Audio Systems / Office Computer Network $34,000. 
2008 
Memorial Wall with black granite panels $17,000. 
Nursery and Parish Hall Renovations $40,000. 
2009 
Pearson Hall (Choir and Sunday School Building) $406,205. 
2010 
Parish Hall Companion Bathroom $12,500. 
2011 
1811 Elizabeth Street, as staff housing (one of eight houses owned on this street) $47,000. 
633 E. Melbourne Ave., bequest of house as Rectory “Boyer House” $812,000. 
(This includes $300,000 left in will for repair and maintenance of Rectory) 
Replacement of Lewis Hall Doors $5,000. 
2012 
Re-roof Parish Hall and add skylights $103,000. 
2014 
Office and Space Remodeling and Changes: New Shed for Facilities Manager, 
New Office for Children and Youth Ministry, Medical Supply Storage $12,500. 
2015 
Replacement of rotted components of Church Bell Tower $4,500. 
2016 
Updating Parish Kitchen to Commercial Standards $128,440. 
Replacement of Sewer Lines at 1811 Elizabeth Street $5,800. 
New Phone System $6,457. 
2017 
Replacement of Carpet in Parish Hall (due to hurricane flooding) $9,556. 
Re-piping of water supply lines in Church and Parish Hall $17,000. 
Restoration of East Wall of Church $5,000. 
Renovation of Flower Room $2,800. 
2018 
Replace Church Organ $60,000. 
Purchase of Building for Thrift Shop + Additional Land and Buildings $875,000. 
2019 
Remodeling of Building to Open Thrift Shop in New Location $165,000. 
Replace Chapel Organ $33,000. 
Replace Office Computers $8,000. 
Chapel Revitalization with Bell Tower and Porch $702,063. 
2020 
Upgrade of Computers and Video System in Church for Live Streaming $20,000. 
Replacement of Roof on Church $107,000. 
Replacement of Air Conditioning Unit for Church $24,500. 
Prayer Room Renovations $8,500. 
2021 
Replacement of 3 roofs on houses (Counseling Ctr., staff house, 1 rental) $29,129. 
2022 
“Front Door Project,” Parking Lot, Fencing, Landscaping, Sign, Lighting $138,565. 
 
Total Capital Projects and Property Acquisitions 2006 to Present: $3,839,515. 

(continued on page 4)
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Changes in Endowments from 2006 to 2022: 
 
In July of 2006 the Parish Endowment totaled: $338,305. 
 
In July of 2022 the Endowments total: 
Parish Endowment $725,739 + HTEC Foundation Endowments $9,345,138 + 
Redemption Value of Trinity Tower Notes $1,855,347 = $11,926,224. 
 
Financial Well-Being: 
 
The Church celebrated being debt-free (after paying off the last mortgage) on Pentecost Sunday, June 5, 2022.  
 
Holy Trinity Episcopal Church has ended the year “in the black” with all expenses paid from the operating 
budget for 15 consecutive years beginning with 2007, thanks to generous parishioners! 
 
Significant Outreach Expenditures: 
 
In 2006, $100,000 was sent from the Holy Trinity Episcopal Church Capital Campaign to Holy Trinity 
Episcopal Academy for capital projects at the Lower School.  
 
As a result of the sale and re-capitalization of the Trinity Towers buildings, over $20 million was invested in 
renovations in the three apartment buildings containing 510 government subsidized apartments for the low-
income elderly. 
 
On April 13, 2015, the sale also resulted in $300,000 in community outreach grants to the following 
organizations: $50,000 to Brevard Alzheimer’s Foundation, Inc.; $150,000 to Shriners Hospitals for Children, 
Inc. (This was split in the following way: $75,000 to Shriners Hospitals for Children, Inc. and $75,000 to Azan 
Shrine Transportation Fund); $20,000 to Community of Hope, Inc.; $20,000 to The Episcopal Retreat and 
Conference Center, Diocese of Central Florida, Inc. (This is the Canterbury Retreat Center); $20,000 to 
Devereux Florida, Inc.; $20,000 to Holy Trinity Episcopal Academy, Inc.; $4000 to His Place Ministries East 
Coast, Inc. (ministry with the homeless in downtown Melbourne); $4000 to Nana’s Children’s Home, Inc.; 
$4000 to Give a Little Hope, Inc.; $4000 to Melbourne Municipal Band Association, Inc.; $4000 to Literacy for 
Adults in Brevard, Inc. 
 
In addition to these, Holy Trinity Episcopal Church agreed to tithe on the sale of the Trinity Towers buildings to 
Camp Wingmann. Since 2014, Holy Trinity Episcopal Church has sent $723,892 to Camp Wingmann. 
 
The church has many outreach initiatives every year, including filling 140 Christmas stockings with gift cards 
and in-kind donations for the children of Devereux. The church also provides two houses rent-free for 
Community of Hope, which provides transitional housing to homeless families.  
 
Ministry Measurements (July 2006 to July 2022) 
256 Baptisms 
258 Confirmations, Reaffirmations and Receptions 
77 Marriages 
492 Funerals 
861 New Members 
Average Attendance Ranged from 338 to 391 during the pre-pandemic years. In 2021 it was 205 (not including 
online worshippers on Facebook and YouTube.) 
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A Few Words from Fr. Dave
The prophet Jeremiah wrote: For surely I know the plans I have for you, says the LORD, plans for your 
welfare and not for harm, to give you a future with hope. (Jeremiah 29:11 NRS). 

Over the past two years this passage has been especially true for Tillie and me. Little did I know that after I 
retired, 1 May 2020 from St. Elizabeth’s, I would have the opportunity of becoming the “Sabbatical Priest” at 
Holy Trinity for Rev. Pam and Fr. Steve. Holy Trinity welcomed and blessed me for those three months as it 
did Tillie. Following my time with you, God called me to do interim work for three months near Tallahassee 
after which we returned to worship at HTC. Again, God had a plan. Little did I know I would be called to 
HTC as the part-time Associate Rector for Pastoral Care. As the saying goes, “It was an offer I could not 
refuse”. Thank you, Rev. Pam and Fr. Steve.

God’s plans can be full of surprises. First it was Rev. Pam and Fr. Steve’s retirement announcement. Second 
it was being asked to be the Priest-in-Charge and third it was the approval of the Vestry and Bishop 
commencing after their last day. 

As we look ahead to the transition, Jeremiah’s words could not be truer for me, you, and the family of Holy 
Trinity – plans for our welfare and a future with hope. I am truly blessed to be called here; I am blessed to 
work with Fr. Bob as the Associate Priest-in-Charge; I am blessed to work with a great Vestry and Staff; and 
I am blessed to being a part of God’s plan serving you at HTC and being with you as long as it takes. 

Blessing in our Lord Jesus,

Fr. Dave

Please help us recognize our awesome Holy Trinity 
volunteers by nominating our summer

Volunteer of the Quarter! 

Nomination cards are available at the Volunteer 
Appreciation table in the narthex and inside the 
chapel. Please complete and drop in the basket on the 
table by August 31st.

Notecards are also available to write a “thank you” 
to a volunteer or ministry. You can pin them on the 
Volunteer Appreciation board or simply drop them in 
the basket.

Holy Trinity Thrift Shop
Serving the community since 1956

Please bring in clothing and small items.

We will be happy to pick up
 any large, unwanted items.

All donations support our 
local outreach programs

Please call 321-727-2797.

Thank you!
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New and Renew!
Fall programs are alive and well. What can you look forward to in the fall?  

Wednesday Healing Service with Eucharist in the Historic Chapel at 
11:00am starting August 17. It is a great service where you can “come 
boldly before the throne of God to receive mercy.” 

Fr. Dave will be leading a Bible study at 11:00am in Lewis Hall on 
1 & 2 Peter and Jude on Thursdays beginning August 18. You can 

attend in person or by zoom. Jesus said, “I will build the church on 
this Rock”. See how Peter carried on the mission. Sign-up sheets will 

be in the narthex on July 31.

Alpha Leaders Training with Fr. Bob will begin August 16. Have you 
ever attended Alpha? Have you ever been an Alpha group leader? 
Please contact Fr. Bob Bruckart for more information at frbob@
holytrinitymelbourne.org.

Foyer Groups are coming back! It is an opportunity for 
members of our community to meet one another in a 

casual setting, often with people they haven’t met because 
they go to a different service on Saturday or Sunday. The 

kickoff Super Supper will be held on Sunday, September 18 
at 5:30pm in the parish hall. Save the date! 

A Kenyan Service of Holy Communion: The Saturday 5:00pm 
service has something new coming! Beginning August 13th 
the Kenyan Eucharistic Service will be used. It has more 
interactive responses which draws you into a closer worship 
experience.

Prayer Teams are coming back at the Sunday 9:00am service. Are you 
called to be a prayer warrior? Do you need someone to pray with you 
for a need – yours or someone elses. Contact Fr. Dave or Fr. Bob who 

will be helping coordinate the prayer teams.

Holy 
Communion

Prayer
Teams
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From KC Crawley, From KC Crawley, Director of  Children, Youth and Family Ministries Director of  Children, Youth and Family Ministries 

Children’s Sunday School (age 3 - grade 6)
Do your children love the crafts, music, games, etc. at Vacation Bible School each 
summer? Sunday School for the 2022-23 school year will be just as much fun! We 
aim to create a strong Bible foundation for each child, through fun and exciting 
activities. We’ll meet in Pearson Hall on Sundays at 10:30am starting on August 21. 

See the back cover for the Sunday School Scavenger Hunt and Registration on Sunday, August 14 after 
the 9:00am service!

Youth Group
Wednesday Youth Group resumes Wednesday, August 10 from 6:30-8:00pm 

in Lewis Hall. Come catch up with friends and enjoy some good food! 
Follow us on Instagram or join our GroupMe chat for up-to-date details!

Fall Lock-In
Lock-In, Friday, August 12, Drop off 6:00-7:00pm in Lewis Hall, Saturday morning 
pick-up 9am. Come hang out with your friends at church! We’ll play basketball, 
video games, watch movies, eat pizza, and hang out. Bring a pillow, sleeping bag 
and your favorite snack to share! 

Youth Sunday School
Sunday, August 14 - Youth Sunday School resumes after the 9am 

worship service. We will have time to chat, enjoy breakfast snacks and 
dig into the scripture readings from worship as well as the sermon. 

We meet each week in Lewis Hall from 10:30 - 11:15 am.

Jesus Journey - Bible Study for Youth
NEW this fall! Join your youth group friends for a deeper study of Matthew. We 
will meet from 11:45 am -12:30 pm on Sundays in Lewis Hall. Each week we will 
have a light lunch after Youth Sunday School and then dig into God’s Word. Cost 
is $10/person which will cover a personal copy of the Jesus Journey Bible, book 
of Matthew. See KC or Gabi for more details or to sign up!

CCHHIILLDDRREENN  &&  YYOOUUTTH H NNeewwss
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August 2022
MONDAY, 8/1
   9:15a-noon Flower Arranging (FR)
	 6:15p	 HTEC Foundation Meeting (LH)
TUESDAY, 8/2
Co-Rectors’ Day Off
WEDNESDAY, 8/3
	10:00a	 Words of Encouragement (Facebook)
	 6:00p	 Yoga (Parish Hall)
	 6:30p	 Choir Rehearsal (Pearson/Church)
SATURDAY, 8/6
	 3:30p	 Accidental Grace Practice
	 5:00p 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite II
SUNDAY, 8/7
	 7:30a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite I (Church)
	 9:00a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite II (Church)
	10:30a 	 Celebration of Ministry (Gym)
MONDAY, 8/8
	 9:00a	 Mom’s Coffee in the Park (Riverview 
		  Park)
   9:15a-noon Flower Arranging (FR)
TUESDAY, 8/9
Co-Rectors’ Day Off
	10:00a	 Prayer Shawl Ministry (LH)
WEDNESDAY, 8/10
	10:00a	 Words of Encouragement (Facebook)
	 6:00p	 Yoga (Parish Hall)
	 6:30p	 Choir Rehearsal (Pearson/Church)
	 6:30p	 Youth Group (Lewis Hall)
THURSDAY, 8/11
	 5:30p	 Buildings & Grounds (LH)
	 6:00p	 Finance Committee Meeting (LH)
	 6:30p	 Vestry Meeting (LH)

SATURDAY, 8/13
	 3:30p	 Accidental Grace Practice
	 5:00p 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite II
SUNDAY, 8/14
	 7:30a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite I (Church)
	 9:00a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite II (Church)
	10:30a	 Sunday School Kick-Off (Pearson)
	10:30a	 Youth Bible Study (LH)
	11:15a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite I (Chapel)
	MONDAY, 8/15
  9:15a-noon Flower Arranging (FR)
TUESDAY, 8/16
	 6:30p	 Alpha (LH)
WEDNESDAY, 8/17
	10:00a	 Words of Encouragement (Facebook)
	11:00a	 Healing Service w/Eucharist (Chapel)
	 6:00p	 Yoga (Parish Hall)
	 6:30p	 Choir Rehearsal (Pearson/Church)
	 6:30p	 Youth Group (Lewis Hall)
THURSDAY, 8/18
	11:00a	 Fr. Dave’s Bible Study (LH)
FRIDAY, 8/19
Fr. Dave’s Day Off
SATURDAY, 8/20
	 3:30p	 Accidental Grace Practice
	 5:00p 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite II 
SUNDAY, 8/21
	 7:30a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite I (Church)
	 9:00a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite II (Church)
	10:30a	 Sunday School (Pearson)
	10:30a	 Youth Bible Study (LH)
	11:15a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite I (Chapel)
MONDAY, 8/22
  9:15a-noon Flower Arranging (FR)

TUESDAY, 8/23
	10:00a	 Prayer Shawl Ministry (LH)
	 6:30p	 Alpha (LH)
WEDNESDAY, 8/24
	10:00a	 Words of Encouragement (Facebook)
	11:00a	 Healing Service w/Eucharist (Chapel)
	 6:00p	 Yoga (Parish Hall)
	 6:30p	 Choir Rehearsal (Pearson/Church)
	 6:30p	 Youth Group (Lewis Hall)
THURSDAY, 8/25
	11:00a	 Fr. Dave’s Bible Study (LH)
FRIDAY, 8/26
Fr. Dave’s Day Off
SATURDAY, 8/27
	 3:30p	 Accidental Grace Practice
	 5:00p 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite II 
SUNDAY, 8/28
	 7:30a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite I (Church)
	 9:00a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite II (Church)
	10:30a	 Sunday School (Pearson)
	10:30a	 Youth Bible Study (LH)
	11:15a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite I (Chapel)
MONDAY, 8/29
   9:15a-noon Flower Arranging (FR)
TUESDAY, 8/30
  9:15a-noon Flower Arranging (FR)
	10:00a	 Prayer Shawl Ministry (LH)
	 6:30p	 Alpha (LH)
WEDNESDAY, 8/31
	10:00a	 Words of Encouragement (Facebook)
	11:00a	 Healing Service w/Eucharist (Chapel)
	 6:00p	 Yoga (Parish Hall)
	 6:30p	 Choir Rehearsal (Pearson/Church)
	 6:30p	 Youth Group (Lewis Hall)

July 2022
SATURDAY, 7/16
	 3:30p	 Accidental Grace Practice
	 5:00p 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite II
SUNDAY, 7/17
	 7:30a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite I (Church)
	 9:00a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite II (Church)
	10:15a	 Daughters of the King Meeting (PR)
	11:15a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite I (Chapel)
	MONDAY, 7/18
  9:15a-noon Flower Arranging (FR)
TUESDAY, 7/19
Co-Rectors’ Day Off

WEDNESDAY, 7/20
	10:00a	 Words of Encouragement (Facebook)
	11:00a	 Fr. Steve’s Bible Study (LH)
	 6:00p	 Yoga (Parish Hall)
	 6:30p	 Choir Rehearsal (Pearson/Church)
THURSDAY, 7/21
	11:00a	 Rev. Pam’s Bible Study (LH)
SATURDAY, 7/23
	 3:30p	 Accidental Grace Practice
	 5:00p 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite II 
SUNDAY, 7/24
	 7:30a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite I (Church)
	 9:00a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite II (Church)
	11:15a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite I (Chapel)
MONDAY, 7/25
  9:15a-noon Flower Arranging (FR)

TUESDAY, 7/26
Co-Rectors’ Day Off
	10:00a	 Prayer Shawl Ministry (LH)
WEDNESDAY, 7/27
	10:00a	 Words of Encouragement (Facebook)
	11:00a	 Fr. Steve’s Bible Study (LH)
	 6:00p	 Yoga (Parish Hall)
	 6:30p	 Choir Rehearsal (Pearson/Church)
THURSDAY, 7/28
	11:00a	 Rev. Pam’s Bible Study (LH)
SATURDAY, 7/30
	11:30a	 St. Catherine’s Pizza Party (PH)
	 3:30p	 Accidental Grace Practice
	 5:00p 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite II 
SUNDAY, 7/31
	 7:30a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite I (Church)
	 9:00a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite II (Church)
	11:15a 	 Holy Eucharist - Rite I (Chapel)

Holy Trinity Church Calendar
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Mom’s Coffee 
in the Park 

Mom’s Coffee in the Park will 
resume in August on the 8th 
at 9:00am! We will meet at 
Riverview Park. Bring the 
kids and come chat with other 

moms while they play. This group meets on the 
2nd Monday of each month at an area park. On 
the August 8 we’ll pick a park for September, so 
bring your park ideas!

Holy Trinity Episcopal Church
Bible Verse for 2022: “Let us approach the throne of 
grace with boldness, so that we may receive mercy and 

find grace to help in time of need.” Hebrews 4:16
Our Mission: 

To know Christ and to make Him known. 

Our Vision: Every member in ministry.

CLERGY 
The Rt. Rev. Gregory O. Brewer 	Bishop	  
The Rev. Stephen Easterday 	 Co-Rector until August 12
The Rev. Pamela Easterday	 Co-Rector until August 12	
The Rev. Dave Newhart		  Associate Rector for Pastoral 
				    Care - to become Priest in Charge
The Rev. Bob Bruckart			   To become Assoc. Priest in Charge
The Rev. William G. Lewis 	 Rector Emeritus	  
The Rev. Stacey Westphal 	 Deacon
The Rev. Christine Croskey	 Deacon
The Rev. Tom Williams			   Deacon

STAFF
Aaron Cain				    Children’s Ministry Assistant
Keith Cain				    Financial Administrator 
Justin Clermont			   Worship Leader, 5:00pm
KC Crawley				    Director of Children, Youth 
				       and Family Ministries
Stephanie Dahlberg			   Thrift Shop Manager
Eloise Evans				    Family Choir Director
Tom Glew				    7:30am Organist
Gabrielle Knoblock			   Youth Ministry Assistant 
Sharon Lester, Amy Cain		 Parish Secretaries
Patti Loyd				    Connections Coordinator
Dale Pierce				    Facilities Manager 
Overda Stonerock			   11:15am Pianist
David Vogeding			   9:00am Organist
Stacey Westphal			   Faith Community Nurse
	

HOLY TRINITY VESTRY
Pete Soloway ‘23: Sr. Warden, Newcomer Ministry

Steve Russell ‘24: Jr. Warden
Mike Crews ‘25: Treasurer

Art Dubois ‘23: Clerk
Heather Goodwin ’23: Volunteer Appreciation

Susie Kilgallin ’23: Children, Youth, Family and Newcomer Ministries
Kerry Grant ’24: Stewardship

Jackie Menzel ’24: Decorating for Special Occasions
Richard Warren ’24: Special Projects

Chris Arter ’25: Hospitality
Frank Christopian ’25: HTEA

Nicole DeCaro ’25: Thrift Shop

IN-PERSON WORSHIP SCHEDULE
Sunday: 	 7:30am 	 Holy Eucharist Rite I (Church) 
	 9:00am 	 Holy Eucharist Rite II (Church) 
	 11:15am 	 Holy Eucharist Rite I (Chapel)

Saturday: 	 5:00pm 	 Holy Eucharist, Contemporary (Church)

LIVE STREAMED SERVICES
Saturday, 5:00pm & Sunday, 9:00am on our YouTube Channel and 
Facebook page. Visit holytrinitymelbourne.org for the links.

PIZZA IN JULY!
St. Catherine’s Women’s Guild is hosting a PIZZA PARTY 
IN JULY for all women of the church: Saturday, July 
30 at 11:30am in the parish hall. Young mothers, please 
feel free to bring your children to enjoy the pizza and 
games. This is an opportunity to meet other women 
of the church, of all ages, and enjoy the FREE PIZZA, 
drinks, and dessert. Feel free to bring craft items or 
school supplies for “game prizes” for the kids. Suggested 
items are fancy, colorful notebooks or report covers, 
one-of-a-kind or super hero pencils, etc. – items the kids 
will love! There is no charge, but we do need to know 
if you plan to attend. Please call Judy Henderson at 321-
327-3175 or email to jem2415@earthlink.net to reserve 
your spot not later than July 26. If you are bringing 
children, please indicate age(s). Hope you will all join us 
to meet other women of the church.
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WE WELCOME TO HOLY TRINITY...
Deacon Tom Williams
Florida is a melting pot, most of us are from someplace else. I moved here from 
a small upstate New York community in 2009 after my wife passed away. We had 
been snowbirds and I attended Church of Our Savior in Palm Bay. I served as 
deacon there from 2009 thru 2021. I retired as a health and physical education 
teacher in 2002 with 31 years of service. I was ordained on December 13, 1986. 
I have served in several parishes and have been a hospital and hospice chaplain. 
My wife Nancy and I live in Palm Bay and enjoy the area. I have a son in 

Washington D.C., a daughter in Seneca Falls, and two grandchildren. My passions in life are the New 
York Giants and playing golf. I look forward to assisting at Holy Trinity.

Stephanie Dahlberg, Thrift Shop Manager
I grew up in NY and was Baptized and Confirmed at St John’s Episcopal 

Church in Huntington, NY. I was an Episcopalian until I was 30. My 
husband grew up in The Christian Missionary Alliance Church. So we 

compromised and went to the Presbyterian church. We have 5 children 
between us and 10 grandchildren. None of them live here in FL. We 

moved to Melbourne at the end of January this year. My husband 
missed the warmth. We had previously lived in Daytona Beach and 

Columbia, SC most recently. On my professional journey, I have always 
been in business, either in sales or marketing. My most recent position was as print publisher of 

two neighborhood magazines while we lived in Columbia. I have always been active in the church 
and in volunteering for non-profits. I worked at the Junior League Thrift Shop in Daytona Beach for 
years. Our church in SC has a Huge Garage sale, called The Stuff Sale, every year. We just celebrated 

our fifteen-year anniversary! At the stuff sale we would have volunteers from the church and the 
community sort and price all the items that were donated. This was a wonderful ministry in itself, 

developing community and fellowship for the participants. The community came to the sale which 
only lasted 2 days. 8:00am-2:00pm on Friday and 8:00am to 1:00pm on Saturday. Our customers were 

thrilled with the bargains. Many got to purchase items they normally would not be able to afford. 
All the funds that were made at the garage sale went to non-profits that we supported. I have chaired 

this event twice and co-chaired the event twice. I have volunteered in many ways at church. I was 
the Alpha leader at our church, I have worked with the children at vacation Bible school, facilitated 

Disciple Bible Study One and Two and chaired a committee for adult Bible school which lasted 3 
evenings. I have also taught a Confirmation class and was chair of our Mission Committee. I am 

thrilled to be the new manager of the Holy Trinity Thrift Shop. I feel blessed to have this position, 
where I can serve. Please stop in, better yet come in and volunteer! We need volunteers!
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Daughters of the King Admission Service
On Sunday, July 10, 2022 three new members were admitted into the Daughters of the King during the 
9:00am Service. Our new members Bridget Morton, Noel Knoblock, and Wendy Shevalier went through a 
three-month study and discernment process. They had their crosses presented by the DOK president, Dr. 
Karen Adderly Clark during an uplifting service. Cake was served during the coffee hour afterwards to 
celebrate their commitment to prayer and service. 

Celebrate our Vergers!
Grace Peters and Kate Crawley have now completed 
the Vergers Guild of the Episcopal Church training 
course under the mentorship of Verger Vern Lester. 
Like Vern, Kate and Grace are now designated as 
Fellows of the Vergers Guild. This is a lifetime title 
admitting them into a relatively small group of just 
over 600 Vergers across the country. Our Vergers 
provide logistical and behind-the-scenes support 
to the clergy for worship services. Congratulations 
Kate and Grace! And thank you to all of Holy 
Trinity’s Vergers: Vern Lester, Fred Ruddle, Kate 
Crawley and Grace Peters.

Given by: ______________________________________ Phone:________________________ For Sunday, ________________

(Circle one)     In memory of:     In thanksgiving for:     In celebration of:

______________________________________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________________________________

If you wish to place memorial flowers on the altar, please fill out this form and return it with your donation to the 
church office, or you can place it in the offering plate. Note: there are no Altar flowers during Advent and Lent. 
Suggested donation: $50. Questions? Contact Bonnie Register at 725-4711.

Altar FlowersAltar Flowers
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Join us in the St. Francis garden after the 9:00am 
worship service for a scavenger hunt on Sunday, 
August 14. At the end of the hunt there will be a 
surprise treat and families can register for the 2022-
2023 Sunday School year. 

Sunday School Scavenger Hunt 
& Registration: August 14!
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